
 

 

 

 

Most of the grade levels are half 

way through  Module 1  and they 

are learning some interesting 

topics.  

The Grade 1õs have been 

learning differen t parts of 

speech. Grade 2 and 3 students 

have been working on festivals 

and shoes around the world  

respectively. Grade 4 õs have 

been learning how to be a 

great detec tive while  Grade 5õs 

had  a good time learning how 

to disguise themselves as part 

of their spy learning unit. Grade 

6 students have been reading 

articles about the important 

activists in history like Cathy 

Freeman.  

Our feature  teacher for this 

issue is Teacher Rebecca. Letõs 

find out more about her!  

 

English Week  

English Week  will run from 14 th 

November to 18 th November. 

There will be a series of 

performances. Look out for 

photos of English Week in the 

next issue of PEN!  

 

 

Welc ome back to school!  

I hope you all had a good and restful mid -

term break! Some of the students told me that 

they travel ed  to different places like China, 

South Korea and Thailand  during the break . 

There were also a number of students going to 

Japan . They found that the place was full of 

Halloween decorations ð brightly colored 

pumpkins, creepy -looking witches and 

spooky skeletons. Children dressed up in 

costumes and went trick -or-treating 

every where. People have lots of fun during 

Halloween every ye ar; however, have you 

ever wondered why people celebrate 

Halloween ?   

 

Several thousand years ago, people show ed  

gratitude to the God of Harvest  during a 

festival called òSamhainó (pronounced òsow-

inó). During that period, the spirits of the dead 

could ret urn to life and mingle amongst the 

living .   

 

To avoid any potential contact with the  spirits, 

people  put on masks,  animal skins and 

frightening disguises to make  them look as 

scary as possible. People started wearing 

costumes on Halloween since then.  

 

It is hoped that you now understand  

Halloween is more  than just costumes and 

cand y, it is a festival that has a rich history!  

 

Teacher Phoebe   
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Time flies and we have learnt a lot in this month! We can 

now tell a noun is a naming word and a verb is an action 

word. We have just learnt what an adjective is too!  

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will try our best to use some adjectives in our writing. It 

will be a lot more interesting! J 
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In our module ñFestivals around the Worldò, our grade two students are 

learning to appreciate how different cultures and traditions celebrate the 

many special occasions happening throughout the world. They are also 

taking more notice of the important dates marked in a calendar too; so 

they can find out when a festival or holiday is happening in Hong Kong 

and elsewhere. 

Our grade two students have found out as well the English alphabet can 

represent the festivals/special days around the world, from Aprils Fools to 

Zanzibar Day.  

With all this information on hand, our students will be creating their own 

festivals very soon. All the grade two English teachers are eagerly waiting 

to know more about the new festivals that may one day be on our 

calendar.  

Letôs look forward to all the celebrations next month.  
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